
Views Behind the Attempted
Assassination of Donald Trump

This is a partial transcript of an audio from Noise of Thunder Radio
entitled, TRUMP ATTACKED: THE AFTERMATH – by Christian J. Pinto on July 16,
2024. It contains some interesting insights about the shooter, Thomas Matthew
Crooks. It also has VERY interesting insights about Senator J.D. Vance, the
man Trump chose to be his running mate!!! You have just got to read it or
hear Chris say it!!

My wife and I love to listen to Chris Pinto’s Noise of Thunder Radio program.
He’s very knowledgeable about the Jesuits and what they are doing to
undermine America’s civil liberties.

As you read the transcription of the audio or listen to it, please keep in
mind that what some of what Chris is saying is merely his view, his opinion.
There are other views. Some Christian researchers say that Donald Trump is
actually working for the Deep State! They think he was chosen to drive the
Right and conservatives to the leadership of the Roman Catholic Church under
the guise of Christian / biblical principles. That’s what Tudor Alexander and
Probably Alexandra teaches. I don’t listen to them much anymore because they
are both into Flat earth, which I flatly reject, but I think they may have a
point about political realities.

Who is right? You be the judge. As for me, I oppose what the satanic Leftest
socialist woke agenda has done to my homeland, the USA. I support the basic
ideals and principles of the Republican party and the republican form of
government by rule of law with limited democracy to protect the minority, but
I didn’t like or believe it was for the good of the country some of the
decisions a Republican president made. When I lived on the island of Guam, I
actively campaigned for the re-election of a former Republican governor,
Felix Camacho. I even got to meet and talk with him at a Republican rally. He
told me he loves Jesus. He was opposed to the COVID-19 medical mandates. When
watching the Republican National Convention on YouTube, I was pleased to see
he was one of the delegates from Guam and the one who announced the
Republican Party of Guam’s support for Donald J. Trump as the next president
of the United States. As a US territory, the people of Guam cannot vote for a
president, but apparently, they can nominate one.
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Felix Camacho announcing Guam’s
Republican party’s support for

Donald Trump.

Me with Felix Camacho at a
Republican rally in 2022 when I
lived on the island of Guam.

I hope and pray for good major changes in America. Will President Trump
implement those changes? We’ll just have to wait and see.

May the Lord have His way with Donald Trump and the upcoming November
election.

Okay, praise the Lord, you guys, and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise
of Thunder Radio. Today on the show, we are going to talk about what I think
most everybody is talking about, to some extent, and that is the attempted
assassination on the life of President Donald J. Trump.

I was actually sitting down, I was doing some research on Saturday, and I
went over to Breitbart News, and I saw there was a Trump rally. I will often
go, and if there’s a Trump rally, listen to five or ten minutes of it to see
kind of what’s being talked about. And so I go to click on it, and when I do,
I see all of this running around. Apparently, I joined into the live feed
just moments after the shots were fired. And I saw these people running
around, and these journalists who were talking about how shots were fired.
And then the story unfolded from there.

It was a really, really shock, of course. On the one hand, it was shocking.
On the other hand, it is something that many of us thought was very, very
possible. In a sense, surprising, shocking, and yet not so surprising because
of all of the rhetoric that has happened on the left because of the intense
hatred toward President Trump by the Democrats and the globalists.

We’ll just play a couple of quotes. Listen.
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(Each paragraph is a different person talking)

(Johnny Depp:) “When was the last time an actor assassinated a president?”
“You’re still going to have to go out and put a bullet in Donald Trump, and
that’s a fact.”
“Look, his character is stabbed to death.”
“Where is John Wilkes Booth when you need him?”

Wow, where is John Wilkes Booth when you need him? That’s what she said.
Where is John Wilkes Booth when you need him? And that’s just a couple of
them. There’s a whole list of this kind of quotes and declarations that are
obviously provoking hostility and violence against President Trump. But the
first quote by Johnny Depp when he says, When was the last time an actor shot
a president? Well, that was John Wilkes Booth.

John Wilkes Booth was famously an actor, a very well-known actor back in the
19th century. And as we show, he was a Jesuit, a Jesuit pawn, a Jesuit agent.
And we give you the documentation in the film. (American Jesuits, Chris
Pinto’s most recent documentary film.)

So my question is, who was really behind this assassination attempt of
President Trump? People are saying they think it was the Deep State. In fact,
that is right now just what most people are claiming to believe. Those who
are not part of the fake news media.

People like RFK Jr. are drawing a parallel between the assassination of John
F. Kennedy and this attempted assassination against President Trump. And of
course, there are a lot of parallels. Now we’re gonna go into it, and I’m
gonna show you the Jesuit connections between this guy who they are now
claiming was the shooter. This guy, Thomas Matthew Crooks. Thomas Matthew
Crooks of Bethel Park, Pennsylvania. Remember, this whole thing happened in
Pennsylvania, which is very, very important. Pennsylvania is said to be a
stronghold of the Jesuit order. And there is now, I believe, a connection, a
very direct connection between Crooks and the Jesuits through BlackRock (An
American multinational investment management corporation).

Now, of course, the main reason (for the shooting), I believe, and I’ve said
this since Trump was running and was elected back in 2016, that the fact that
he’s gone after immigration. Immigration is, as we show in the film, Dr.
Ronald Cook says on camera that he believes that irredentism, that’s
immigration warfare, that is the chief weapon that Rome is employing to
really take over the world, not just America. Yes, they’re using it to seize
control of America, and they talked about this all the way back in the 1800s,
around the time of the Civil War and immediately after. They talked about
flooding our country with immigrants and getting them into the major cities
and then using that to seize control of the country.

All of this is documented, you guys. There’s no conspiracy theory. It’s all
documented. And we give you one source after another, after another, after
another. The evidence is overwhelming. And see, that’s what Trump has gone
after. He said that if he’s reelected, there’s gonna be a massive deportation
program, the largest deportation program in history. That’s what he said.



That’s if he can make it back into the White House.

But there are people who believe that they are gonna keep him out one way or
the other. If they’re not able to put him in jail, which doesn’t seem likely,
then they are going to rig the election. They’re gonna rig it in such a way
that even though all of the evidence shows overwhelming support for President
Trump and virtually no support for Biden other than 20 or 30 journalists and
some Hollywood actors, even though that’s the case, they’re just gonna flip
it around and they’re just gonna start reporting that, wow, Biden won
incredibly. They’ll just report it that way and that will be the story.
(Tucker Carlson says this won’t happen because it’s way too obvious today
that Trump has the overwhelming support of the people.)

Just like what’s happened over in Europe right now, in France in particular,
where people were saying the numbers were in favor of Le Pen. Le Pen was
going to win it and this was gonna be a big voters’ revolution of the people
and this kind of thing. And then at the last minute, it all changed. And Le
Pen ended up losing out and the liberal left-wing socialists, well, what do
you know? It just so happened that they got the most votes somehow. And I
believe either that will happen or as people like Alex Jones are predicting,
Alex Jones is openly saying that he believes they are still going to try to
assassinate President Trump again.

And if the Jesuits truly are behind this, this would be according to their
character. If at first they fail, they usually follow up with more and more
attempts. It’s why John Adams (the second president of the United States from
1797 to 1801) argued that most of the monarchs in Europe feared Jesuitical
assassination because they were relentless.

Now with Admiral Coligny (Gaspard de Coligny, 16 February 1519 – 24 August
1572, a French nobleman, Admiral of France, and Huguenot leader during the
French Wars of Religion), for example, who was a target of Rome and the
Jesuits were said to be behind the St. Bartholomew’s Day Massacre. Well, what
had happened was they tried to assassinate Admiral Coligny initially and that
failed. They end up only, they shot off one of his fingers and then there was
all this outrage from it.

And then the second attempt at assassinating Admiral Coligny led to the full-
blown St. Bartholomew’s Day Massacre. And Coligny was the main target of the
massacre, but they didn’t just stop with him. They killed him and then went
after thousands of other French Huguenots, the Protestants there.

So yes, they have a reputation. It’s said that the Jesuits attempted 25 times
to assassinate Queen Elizabeth I, 25 times. That is what the historians tell
us.

So they are relentless. So the warnings that this may not be the end of it,
where the assassination attempt against President Trump is concerned, those
are valid warnings. That’s what I thought when I saw this on Saturday. I
thought, yeah, they missed him Saturday, but if they are now determined to
take him out because he will dramatically disrupt their whole operation in
our country, if he goes after illegal immigration, and if he really goes



after the Deep State, if he starts holding the guys and the CIA and the FBI
accountable and the Pentagon, et cetera, if he goes after them and deals with
them, as many people are predicting he will, then he will upset the
operations of Rome in America and possibly set it back 10 or 20 years. That’s
entirely possible. But we’ll have to wait and see what happens. There are
people who are predicting they’re just, the Deep State is not gonna let it
happen, that they are gonna find a way to keep President Trump from getting
back into the White House.

Okay, now I wanna talk about this guy that they’ve identified, Thomas Matthew
Crooks, who was 20 years old, of Bethel Park, Pennsylvania.

There is a video now that’s been published by Laura Loomer. Laura Loomer has
published a video showing a commercial for the education system in
Pennsylvania. Okay, let me see if I can get this. And in the commercial,
which was, the commercial was published by BlackRock Incorporated. And the
commercial is all about how BlackRock provides financial options or something
or benefits and retirement for, what is it here? It says, BlackRock manages
retirement plan assets for over a third of U.S. public school teachers. So
that’s the nature of the commercial.

And so they’re showing this teacher, he’s talking, all these students moving
around. And at one point, they focus on, briefly, this one student who looks
almost entirely like this guy, Thomas Matthew Crooks. And now it turns out
that in fact, it is Crooks. It seems like it was Laura Loomer who first broke
the story, and then it was confirmed by the New York Post and others
afterwards. Now everybody seems to agree that strangely, Crooks was in this
commercial that had been published concerning BlackRock.

Then we have this article here that was published back in 2022 on Vanguard
and BlackRock. Okay, and the headline says, Top Pfizer Shareholder Vanguard
Group Controlled by the Jesuits? So we read, quote, The Vanguard Group is one
of the largest asset management corporations in the world, and its top
shareholder, Pfizer, along with BlackRock, another gigantic asset management
company. The Vanguard Group is based in Pennsylvania, which seems to be a
Jesuit stronghold, as I showed a couple of years ago. This is the guy writing
the article.

It says, And the corporation is apparently controlled by the Jesuits as five
of its 11 managing directors are Jesuit-trained, and then goes on to list
these five Jesuit-trained, educated directors. And notice how he makes
mention of Pennsylvania. The Vanguard Group is based in Pennsylvania, which
seems to be a Jesuit stronghold.

And anyone can go, you just type in Jesuits in Pennsylvania, and you’ll see,
yes, they have quite a presence there in the state of Pennsylvania, in
Philadelphia, et cetera. And, of course, I’m quoting the author, who, at
least from what I’m seeing on his website, he does not give his actual name.
Maybe he’s remaining anonymous, like John Adams said.

Who knows? But it’s a website called Dominus Acredemptor 1773. So if you want
to look it up, I would just say, type in Top Pfizer Shareholder Vanguard
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Group controlled by the Jesuits question mark, and you will be able to find
the article. (But the website of that article which I found is not called
Dominus Acredemptor 1773.) And you can go from there for those who want to do
more research into it.

But is it significant that the guy who ends up being the shooter in this
attempted assassination of President Trump just happens to be in this
BlackRock commercial there in Pennsylvania? Or are these just strange
coincidences that don’t matter? Not everybody thinks so. Let me give you
another kind of weird detail. And I noticed this right away when I read the
article once they first identified this guy on Breitbart News.

And here’s what Breitbart said. In a statement, the FBI said, the FBI has
identified Thomas Matthew Crooks, 20, of Bethel Park, Pennsylvania, as the
subject involved in the assassination attempt of former President Donald
Trump on July 13th in Butler, Pennsylvania. Then it goes on.

Then Breitbart says in the article, they say, quote, Special Agent Kevin
Rojek, the FBI officer in charge, said Crooks had been identified using DNA
as he was not carrying any ID. He was identified using DNA. Now, I want you
to stop and think about that for a minute, folks. He was not carrying any
identification, no driver’s license or anything like that. So they had to
identify him using DNA. The only way that you can identify somebody with DNA
is if their DNA is on record somewhere.

They have to have a record. I mean, to my knowledge, my DNA and the DNA of
the average person is not recorded anywhere. But this happened very, very
quickly because here this story is being reported literally within 24 hours.

So they would have had to take a blood sample, take it to a lab, have them
get the DNA, and then they go send it in somewhere, and there would have to
be a match like fingerprints. You get the fingerprints, and then you go match
the fingerprints. But you’ve got to have the fingerprints on file somewhere.

So how is it that they just so happened to have had his DNA on file? What
we’ve been finding with a lot of these guys who are involved in these random
shootings like this is that they have some kind of a history with the FBI,
with the police, with government agencies that they were known. And
typically, they have a history of mental illness, and typically, they’re on
some kind of psychotropic drug of some kind, and that it was known that they
were dangerous or that they were erratic or imbalanced, that this was known
long before they ever flipped out and went and did something critical. And
that could very well be why they had the DNA of Thomas Matthew Crooks on
record. That could be why his DNA was on file somewhere because they knew who
he was. He had a history of something, and for some reason, they captured his
DNA, put it on file somewhere, and that’s how they were able to identify him
through DNA.

(Station break for commercials.)

It’s all over the news that Trump has chosen Senator J.D. Vance out of Ohio
who had been a very hard left liberal. He was employed by CNN at one point.
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And then at some point, he saw the light. He turned away from the radical
left and has now become a very staunch supporter of President Donald Trump.
So now Trump has chosen him as his vice presidential running mate.

I had a friend of mine send me an email yesterday and he asked, he said, is
Vance a Jesuit? Is Vance a Jesuit? And I wrote him back. I told him there’s
no immediate evidence that he’s a Jesuit. But then another friend sent me an
article showing that Vance had converted to Catholicism!! He was raised as a
Protestant Evangelical, but then officially was, in fact, I’m going to read
here partly from an article in the American Conservative. It says of Vance
that,

“He was officially brought into the Catholic faith by Father Henry
Stephan, a Dominican priest.”

The Dominicans were the order originally that ran the Inquisition. And when
Ignatius Loyola, the founder of the Jesuit order, when he was wounded as a
soldier, we explain all of this in our new film, but when he was wounded and
he was recovering, one of the things that, if you go and research his time of
recovery, you find that he spent a lot of time with the Dominican order. And
he was heavily influenced by the Dominicans and Dominic de Guzmán, the
founder of that order, was one of his key influences. And it was Dominic de
Guzmán, as we show in A Lamp in the Dark, The Untold History of the Bible, he
was probably the chief instigator of the Great Inquisition.

So, obviously today, nobody thinks the Dominicans are running an Inquisition
per se, although it was a Dominican, Gustavo Gutierrez, who is responsible
for Liberation Theology. Gutierrez was also Jesuit-educated. We go over him
in the film as well.

The vice presidential choice made by President Trump is J.D. Vance. Now, at
one point in the interview, and again, this interview is a couple of years
old. This interview was done back in August of 2019. So it is that old. But
in the interview, he says at one point, he says, quote, my views on public
policy and what the optimal state should look like are pretty aligned with
Catholic social teaching. It’s important to remember that part of Catholic
social teaching is open borders and the mass invasion of our country with all
of these illegals. That’s all part of Catholic social teaching because
socialism and social justice is based in Thomas Aquinas and his doctrine of
justifiable theft, that it’s okay to steal from your neighbor as long as you
are doing it for a good reason. We give all the quotes for this in the
history in the new film. But that’s what it’s based on. It’s okay to have
these people jump the border and break the law because supposedly it’s for a
good reason.

Now, that’s what Vance said or that he believed in Catholic social teaching
back in 2019. Does he still believe that today? If he’s a true conservative,
then no, he doesn’t. But as much as I hate to say it, I really hate to say
it, but Vance is shaping up to be Mike Pence 2.0. That’s what he’s shaping up
to be, because Pence was an evangelical Catholic by his own description who



got along great with Pope Francis. And that’ll be one of the things to look
for. How does he relate to Pope Francis as a Catholic? If he rejects Pope
Francis like Mel Gibson, who denounces Pope Francis as an apostate, that’s
one thing. That would be a very good thing if he did that politically. But if
he embraces Pope Francis and thinks he’s a great leader of the Catholic
Church, then he still believes in all this Catholic social justice stuff. But
we’ll have to wait and see.

Now, none of this means, guys, I want to say this, none of this means that I
think that supposedly Trump is working for the Jesuits. I have friends who
think that. I don’t necessarily think that. I don’t. I think Trump is a
sincere American patriot. I think President Trump probably thinks the Jesuits
are a Christian company of Catholics. That’s probably what he thinks of them.

I think that President Trump has been manipulated by the Order. (Webmaster:
The CIA refers to manipulated people as “useful idiots”) I don’t necessarily
think he’s working for them. I don’t believe that he is. So, don’t
misunderstand what I’m saying. The Order can manipulate people and get them
to do things, and that’s typically how they work. They don’t pull everybody
into a back room and say, hey, here, let me tell you the diabolical plan.
That’s not how they operate most of the time. Most of the time they operate
through influence. They try to get you to do something without knowing that
you’re serving their agenda. That’s all part of, that’s like Sun Tzu, The Art
of War.

You read Sun Tzu, The Art of War, which they are experts on. You manipulate
people to get them to support your cause without realizing that that’s what
they’re doing. So, that would be the manner in which I think President Trump
has been manipulated, but I don’t believe at this point that he is knowingly
cooperating with any diabolical scheme against our country.

That’s my view. President Trump is not perfect. He’s got certain policy
decisions and his support for LGBT, things like that. I don’t agree with that
stuff. I’ve always said so. But I don’t believe at this point that he’s
knowingly cooperating with them and even if he does certain things that they
want him to do. Because remember, Rome is always going to put their people on
all sides of any issue. That’s what they’ve done for centuries.

But just because they can manipulate someone on certain issues, that doesn’t
mean that they would not act against them and try to take them out at some
point. Because if the Jesuits would assassinate their own popes, if they
would assassinate cardinals and kings and people like Abraham Lincoln, they
could assassinate potentially anyone who they believe is an obstacle to their
ultimate goals.

So let’s talk a little bit more about the attempted assassination against
President Trump and some of those elements.

You’ve got people who are suggesting that the whole thing was staged. You’ve
got Democrats who are saying that. Even some conservatives are saying the
whole thing was staged. Personally, I don’t believe it was. Obviously,
somebody planned it. The question is who? Most people are blaming the Deep



State. Most people are saying this is either extreme incompetence or it was
planned.

There are people who are pointing out the fact that part of the problem is
this DEI (Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion), this basically modern form of
affirmative action. The diversity doctrine where they put all these women
with ponytails in the Secret Service and you see all these women running
around who are obviously not really qualified to be doing that kind of work.
Why would you have so many of them? Having one female agent here or there,
that’s one thing. Putting a woman in charge of the U.S. Secret Service?

Men and women are simply not ordained for the same purpose by God. God has
not created men and women to fulfill the same roles. God commands that the
man he shall rule over thee. The man shall rule over the woman. That is what
God’s law declares in the Old Testament and the New.

(End of transcription but not the entire talk. Please listen to the audio to
hear the rest.)


